## Pinetucky Gun Club February Newsletter



As We Start a New Year

I hope everyone has had a wonderful New Year! As we begin the new year at Pinetucky, we are working hard to re-create several old venues. First, we have a Saturday/ Sunday sporting clay crowd which shoots just about every Sunday. Please come join us as we have created a small list of usual shooters and would like to continue increasing the number of shooters. I must say, it's quite fun. You never know which target you may get.

Secondly, our clays group has gathered several nights, mostly Fridays, for dinner and a little shooting. So far, we have had a fantastic menu prepared by several of our shooters. We hope to publish in our newsletters a scheduled quarterly dinner. Please stay tuned for more information.

Lastly, our youth group, Pinetucky Pullits, will begin practice this month. This season, we should have 18 shooters on our team competing through early summer. Please make note of a shoot at Pinetucky on May 7th for our Ga SCTP crowd. We can use volunteers and referees.

I look forward to seeing you at Pinetucky and come shoot with us. The sporting clay course just may get your attention as we have been tweaking the course regularly. See you at the range,

Charles Dolan

Reminders: There have been a few concerns brought to our attention regarding range use. There are still some members that are leaving target stands out at night after they shoot. Also, just a reminder you must be shooting approved targets in the competition bays. If you have something round it must be placed against the back berm to prevent ricochet of the bullet elsewhere on the property. When that bullet leaves the bay and ricochets elsewhere, we do not know how far it will travel. I have personally heard them hit the steel buildings where we store the clay targets, and thankfully they hit the roof and do not go any further. Right past these steel buildings are the skeet/trap fields and we do not want to harm fellow shooters. Also, we are closing the windows on the skeet houses. If you are an after-hours shooter using the fields, please shut the windows when you leave. We appreciate your help in keeping Pinetucky running smoothly.



Reservations and payment are due for Steak Night by 2/7/2024. The menu is Steak, baked potato, salad and tea. Cost is \$25.00/person cash preferred, but checks accepted. The dinner will be 2/14/2024 at 6pm. Shooting under the lights after dinner. Bring your shotgun and join in the fun.

## February Events:

2/2 and 2/3 – Steel Challenge Event. Register at <a href="https://www.practicscore.com">www.practicscore.com</a>.

https://www.practiscore.com/pinetucky-steel-challenge-february-2-3-2023/register

Competition Bays and Rifle Range closed both days for this event.

2/9 - Veterans Airsoft Practice - Pistol Range closed 2-4 for this event.

2/10 – SCTP (Scholastic Clays Target Program) coaches meeting.

2/11 – Basic Shotgun Coach Range Day 9am to 1pm Please contact Christine McDonnell at <a href="mailto:mcdonnellc@icloud.com">mcdonnellc@icloud.com</a> or Lynn Judson at <a href="mailto:lynn@jljudson.com">lynn@jljudson.com</a> if you are planning to attend and are in need of information.

2/14 Steak night – come join us for fellowship and night shooting.

2/16 – Competition Bays and Rifle range closed for match setups.

2/17 – USPSA match -United States Practical Shooting Association.

https://www.practiscore.com/pinetucky-uspsa-17-feb-2024/register

NRL22 Match – rifle range closed. Register at www.practicscore.com.

Winter Warm Up – sporting clays course closed.

2/23 – Veterans Airsoft Practice – Pistol Range closed 2-4.

Competition Bays closed for rifle match setup.

2/24 – Outlaw Rifle Carbine Match – this is the reschedule of the cancelled January match. Please register through www.practiscore.com.

## Range Closures:

2/2 and 2/3 – Competition Bays and Rifle range for Steel Challenge.

2/9 – Pistol Range 2-4 for Veterans Airsoft practice.

2/10 – Classroom for SCTP coaches meeting.

2/16 – Competition bays and rifle range for match set up.

2/17 – Sporting Clays course for Winter Warm Up

2/23 – Pistol range 2-4 for Veterans airsoft practice.

Competition Bays for match set up.

2/24 – Competition Bays for rifle match.

Just a reminder your board members are as follows:

President – Breck Brigham

Vice President - Charles Dolan

Past President – Greg Oblak

Treasurer – Jimmie Tanner

Secretary – Timmy Pittman

Members at Large – Ken Hursh, Trey Hargrove and Tammy Garner

If you need to contact them, please call the clubhouse at 706-592-4230 and you will be given their contact information. The board is currently working on getting a specific email address in order to be able to contact them directly.

If you have any suggestions or thoughts on improving Pinetucky please email us at <a href="mailto:pinetuckygunclub@gmail.com">pinetuckygunclub@gmail.com</a>. Best wishes for a wonderful February.